
KILVE PARISH COUNCIL
                            Minutes of the meeting held on

  28/05/2019 at Kilve Village Hall

Present:
Kilve Parish Councillors: A Keen, M Walton, P Woolley,
                                             P Gill, S Collins, B Whitehead
County Councillor:           Cllr Davies
District Councillors:        None Present
Clerk: Mrs S Rushent 
1156/19: Apologies for Absence: Cllr Grigg
1157/19: Election of Chairman and signing of Declaration of 
Acceptance of Office: A. Keen proposed by P Woolley seconded 
by B Whitehead 
1158/19: Election of Cllrs: All agreed to stand again
1159/19: Election of Vice Chairman:
1160/19: Election of Representatives to Outside Bodies:   
                i  Quantock Hills Joint Advisory Committee: 
                   Cllr Whitehead
                ii Hinkley Local Community Liaison Committee:
                    Dr Mike Dixon
                iii Watchet, Williton and Quantock Area Panel:
                    Cllr Gill
                iv SALC  Cllr Keen
                 v  Kilve Village Hall Representative: Cllr Grigg
                vi Transport Forum & Stakeholders A/B:
                     Cllr Walton
1161/19: Declarations of interest: None Declared                         
1162/19: Approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on           
                26/03/19: Cllrs Woolley and Keen      
1163/19: Matters Arising: Police have not used the Village Hall   
                yet, they do have the code, there is WIFI, tea & biscuits
 1164/19: County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies reported that 
                he was pleased to have retained his seat at Williton with 
                a large majority. He also reported that because of the
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               elections not a lot was happening at County, he advised 
               the Parish Council to continue using his current email as
               the new one was not up and running. He also reported 
               Somerset Building Trust had erected the metal prop on
               the end of the Chantry Building in Sea Lane. He asked 
               Mr Lewis if he had received a reply from English
               Heritage, he replied that he hadn’t.
               The Chairman thanked him for coming.
1165/19: Report from District Councillor: None                          
1166/19: Specific Roles that Cllrs have now and are there any 
               additional ones that could be undertaken that would   
               be beneficial to the Community: Cllr Collins asked
               “Speed Watch” and why we did not have one in Kilve,
               The Clerk reported that there use to be one however 
               the Police took the “Gun” to be recalibrated, shortly
               after the “Speed Watch” scheme was stopped. 
               Cllr Collins suggested that the Parish Council 
              investigated recently advertised “Auto Speedwatch”
              discussion followed and it was agreed that it was worth
              pursuing, Cllr Collins stated he would look into it.
1167/19: Chairman’s Update: Cllr Keen reported that he had 
                very little to update on, projects were progressing well
                and thanked those involved.
 1168/19: Cllr Woolley: Kilve Court Land/Neighbourhood  
                Watch: Cllr Woolley reported that she and AK had a 
                meeting with Daniel Moncrieff (KC) and
               Charlie Field (CC) with regard to leasing a plot of land
               from Kilve Court for a Recreational Facility, no decision 
               or details yet. She also reported that 53 Households have
               joined Neighbourhood Watch, approx. a 1/3 of the 
               Village, Cllrs Woolley and Grigg are determined that 

      every Household in Kilve will become members, more
      forms will be circulated via Kilve News.

1169/19:  Cllr Walton: Beach Project/Communication: He 
                Reported that the tables will be fitted on Saturday, the 
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              Cricket Club had kindly invited the fitters for Cricket Tea,
              The tables will require securing in the ground with special
              fixings approx. half a metre long at a cost of approx. £150
              for 5. The tables nearer to the Beach will be positioned
              further back. There have been several comments that the
              PC do not publicise what they do for the Village.
              Should we have our own website as Holford do? 
              Cllr Keen stated that Adam Gorman does a good job and 
              will put on whatever we send him. The Chairman thanked
              him for all the work on The Beach project.
1170/19: Cllr Whitehead: Chantry: Mr Lewis from Hilltop, 
               reported to the PC that he had been in contact with         
               Historic England about the state of the Chantry site and 
               what their intentions are. In their reply they stated that
               intend to tidy the site, replace the unsightly fence with a
               better one, remove the metal structure when safe to do so,
               still a lot more pointing to finish. Cllr Whitehead asked if
               visitors will be able to walk round it when finished. The
               Chairman suggested that Mr Lewis liaise with
               Cllr Whitehead so that the PC is kept up to date. He   
               thanked him for coming.  
1171/19: Cllr Collins: Footpaths/Bridleways: Cllr Collins   
                reported that he had been in contact with Greg Martin
               County Rights of Way regarding the state of the 
                Bridleway from Hilltop Lane to the A39, some of the
                other footpaths require attention. Discussion followed.
 1172/19: Clerks Report: Insurance renewal, Finances, dates
                 of meetings: She reported that the Public Liability 
                 Insurance held with Zurich was due for renewal 
                 £330.30 all agreed, the precept £5,500 had been paid 
                 giving a total balance of £17,500, the money for the 
                 benches, a contribution to the Beach Information 
                 Trail plus the proposed Recreational Facility, 6 cheques 
                 were signed. Dates of meetings: July 23rd Sept 24th 
                 Nov 26th Jan 28th March 24th
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1173/19: Items raised by Councillors: Cllr Collins asked about 
               the Tree Stumps by the Church, if they were going to be
               removed, Cllr Keen understood that they were going to
               leave them to rot down as it was expensive to have them
               removed. Cllr Collins stated that he would get a quote 
               from a company that he has used. Cllr Woolley reported 
               that some parishioners who use mobility scooters would 
               like the permissive footpath strimmed closer to the edge 
               so they can use the path. The Clerk said she would speak 
               Kilve Court. Cllr Collins stated that Mr Rutt reported that
               The spreading lorries are damaging kerbs. The Clerk 
               reported that she had received an email regarding VE Day
               memorials 2020, it was agreed to put on agenda for next
               meeting.

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming.

The meeting closed at 21.25hrs
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